

# CITY OF CONCORD

# REPORT TO THE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL

FROM: Paul E. Gendron, LLS, City Surveyor

**DATE:** September 15, 2015

**SUBJECT:** Resolution making a return and acceptance of the perambulation of the

Concord – Boscawen town line.

#### Recommendation

Accept this report and approve the attached resolution making a return of the perambulation of the Concord and Boscawen town line.

## **Background**

Pursuant to NH RSA 51:2, the boundary lines between the towns in this state shall be perambulated, and the marks and bounds renewed, by the selectmen of the towns, or by such persons as they shall in writing appoint for that purpose. At its June 11, 2012, regular meeting, the City Council approved a report recommending that the City Surveyor be appointed to act as the City's representative in performing the perambulations with the City's abutting towns.

### **Discussion**

On July 6, 2015, the City Surveyor and Jeff Abbe, an alternate on the Town of Boscawen's Conservation Commission perambulated the town line between the two communities. Prior to the actual perambulation conducted on July 6, City staff conducted a town line survey by utilizing its Global Positioning System (GPS) equipment. There are ten (10) markers existing on the town line. The attached resolution includes the courses and distances of the previous perambulation and also includes the courses and distances calculated from the recent GPS survey. At its July 8, 2015, regular session, the Boscawen Selectmen approved the attached perambulation. Staff recommends that the City Council approve the resolution making a return of the perambulation, pursuant to NH RSA 51:4. Upon approval by the City Council, the City Surveyor will work with representatives of the Town of Boscawen to record the proper information in each community's records as well as with the NH Secretary of State.

/peg

Cc: Edward L. Roberge, City Engineer